
  
 

 
 

815 SW Topeka Boulevard  |  Topeka, Kansas 66612  |  785.232.0561  |  800.229.7048  |   

www.kaia.com 
 

  

DATE: January 31, 2024 

 

TO:  The Honorable Kelly Warren 

Members of the Senate Committee on Judiciary 

 

FROM: Beth Smoller, General Counsel 

  Kansas Association of Insurance Agents 

 

RE:  SB 54; regarding third party financing of lawsuits 

 

 

The Kansas Association of Insurance Agents (KAIA) is a statewide association of 

independent insurance agents. The KAIA has approximately 300 member insurance 

agencies with more than 2,200 licensed independent insurance agents throughout the 

state of Kansas. Thank you for the opportunity to submit written testimony in support 

of SB54, which would allow a party to “On and after July 1, 2025, any third-party 

agreement under which a person has a contractual right to receive, directly or 

indirectly, compensation that is contingent in any respect on the outcome of the claim 

must be reported to the judicial council within 45 days after the commencement of an 

action in any Kansas court in which such a third-party agreement exists or within 45 

days after such third-party agreement is entered into, whichever is later.” 

The Kansas Supreme court ruled in 2019 that the state’s statutory cap on non-economic 

damages was unconstitutional. This decision was a major blow to the state’s business 

community. Our members, who are small businesses and work for small business clients, 

support legislative efforts to mitigate the impact of this decision. The new legal environment 

not limiting economic damages makes businesses especially vulnerable to bogus and abusive 

litigation. One nuclear jury award would be enough to put a small business out of business 

and have a chilling effect on other entrepeneurs. As a result of this new climate in Kansas, 

many business owners are seeing insurance rates increase due to increased exposure and the 

growing number of cases and settlement amounts. 

 

Our member agents strive to be the leading and most trusted resource for helping individual 

families and businesses with their insurance needs. As such, KAIA’s mission includes 

advocating for measures that provide a favorable insurance marketplace and climate that 

allows Kansans to thrive. We believe SB 54 helps to achieve this goal. 

KAIA is firmly supportive of SB 54 and we urge the committee to pass the bill out 

favorably. 
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